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… GGGRRRAAAPPPEEEVVVIIINNNEEE   
Capel-le-Ferne   Village   Newsletter 
NOVEMBER 2021 - ISSUE NO: 309 

 

Please check with each organisation direct  

to clarify events and meetings. 

“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

If you know details of your event in advance, please let Editor 
know so organisations avoid booking same date 

30th Oct WI Bingo Evening, Village Hall (page 8) 

5th Nov Capel Cares Coffee Morning (front/page 5) 

5th Nov Firework Display @ Capel School (front page) 

6th Nov WI Coffee morning, Baptist Church (page 8) 

11th Nov Remembrance Day (front/page 11) 

16th Nov Gardeners’ Association AGM with  

Fish & Chip Supper (page 14) 

21st Nov Christmas Fayre (front page/page 2) 

27th Nov Samaritans Quiz Evening (page 5) 

5th Dec Indoor Boot Fair (page 2) 

7th Jan 2022 Capel Cares Coffee Morning (front/page 5) 

5th June Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Street Party (page 11) 

11th June Youth Club Anniversary Party (page 16) 

18th June VILLAGE FETE  

  

GOOD NEIGHBOURS 

FREE, SOCIAL, 

COFFEE MORNING 
Brought to you by Capel Cares 

          Come and join us for coffee, tea or HOT CHOCOLATE 

with biscuits and a chat. 

The next Capel Cares 

GOOD NEIGHBOURS COFFEE MORNING  

will be held on FRIDAY 5th NOVEMBER  

(We promise ‘no bangers’, but you can ‘sparkle’ all you like)  

usual time 10.00-12.00. The venue is the small village hall. 

Come and enjoy a social tea, coffee, or HOT 

CHOCOLATE with biscuits and a chat with your neighbours. 

Come and find out about our December plans and book your 

place at the now famous Christmas event. 

All are welcome. 

 

      
COFFEE MORNING  

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 6TH 2021             

10.30AM TO 12.30PM 

VARIOUS STALLS, CHILDRENS LUCKY DIP, 

CRAFT AND CAKES SALE 

CHILDRENS ENTRY FREE, ADULTS £2.00  

WHICH INCLUDES UNLIMITED COFFEE OR 

TEA PLUS BISCUITS 

BAPTIST CHURCH CAPEL STREET  

COME ALONG FOR A CUP OF  

TEA OR COFFEE AND A CHAT 
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Well, the nights are closing in and the weather is 

definitely beginning to deteriorate, although there have 

been some lovely crisp autumn days recently.  Days 

when people want to be and about.  There are a number 

of events planned for the next couple of months at the 

Hall including a craft fair, carol service, a quiz, a boot 

fair and the halls’ Annual General Meeting (AGM) not 

forgetting the various clubs that are up and running. 

This year’s Village Hall AGM will be held in the large 

hall (to allow for social distancing) on Monday, 29th  

November at 6.30pm.  There are two Annual Reports to 

go through, as there was no AGM last year.  All village 

residents are welcome as we seek views on the road 

ahead.  Nominations for trustees are also invited.  Please 

contact Sally Cook on 077304 75838 or 

eures1994@yahoo.com to nominate somebody. 

The Christmas Craft Fair will be held on the 21st 

November from 10am till 2pm, with over 25 different 

stalls in attendance. Thanks go to Carol Richards for all 

her hard work on this.  There is a Boot Fair this year, but 

to accommodate the Christmas Craft Fair, we have 

moved this to the 5th December from 8am-12noon.  Why 

not get ready for Christmas by getting rid of all your 

unwanted goods?  Phone 07939 095880 for further 

details and to book a stall.  Refreshments will also be 

available on the day.  A Carol Service will also be held 

at the Hall in December – more details in the next 

Grapevine.   

Under discussion recently, has been the planned 

extension and improvements to the hall.  As many of 

you may be aware, before the pandemic, talks were 

under way about extending the Hall.  We have had many 

occasions where we were forced to turn down bookings 

as the hall diary was already full and after long 

discussion, had decided to create another large hall to 

facilitate this requirement. We had managed to save 

enough to allow us to look for matched funding for the 

work.  However, the pandemic hit us hard and used up 

nearly all our savings.  Through grants from DDC, we 

have been able to recoup most of this but are intensely 

aware that should we be closed again, we will face 

similar issues, so this extension has been put on hold for 

the time being. This past month has been the only time 

in 18 months that we have not made a loss. 

However, we had also decided to re-do the main hall 

floor at the same time as the extension, as the concrete 

underneath has been crumbling and needs replacing.  So, 

although the extension will not be going ahead, we are 

going to replace the main hall floor, including all the 

badminton lines which have caused us such grief lately. 

This work will require an initial survey and then there 

will be a period where the main hall will have to be shut.  

We will do this at a time to maintain the minimum of 

disruption to our hall users, but it won’t be this side of 

Christmas, as we still have to source the builders. 

So, a busy couple of months ahead at the hall but we 

hope to see a lot of you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL 

providing services to the local community 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com     

REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786 

Something to celebrate?     Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or training session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or a new sports club? 

Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing) 

including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

To view the hall, or make a booking contact  

the letting secretary Sue Leaning on 07939 095880 

Email preferred: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

mailto:eures1994@yahoo.com
http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARMERS MARKET 

Community event run by and for the community 

Every Tuesday 10 am to 12.00 noon. 

Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, 

Folkestone CT18 7LX 

Visit us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/ 
The Farmers Market now consists of: 

Bread and cakes from Farthingloe Farm.  They will also be selling fresh free-range eggs.   

A cheese stall which will be at the hall every third Tuesday in the month.   

Over 700 books (novels) at the Hall. It’s the village “library”!  

All donated and, generates over £500 a year via the honesty box. 

The library is open on a Tuesday during the Farmers Market.  

We can’t accept book donations at other times of the day re: the Pre-school and the safety of the children.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

RECYCLING - INSIDE THE HALL 
Boxes are provided for: 

Used Stamps for Donkey Sanctuary and 

McMillan Cancer.   

Bottle Tops are also being collected again.         

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

A big thank you to everyone who puts their 

used stamps in the box in the Village Hall. 

Please carry on for these good causes. 

 

100+ Club OCTOBER Winners: 

1st Capel Short Mat Bowls 

2nd Paul Sherrington 

3rd Jamie Young 
 

Take care and stay safe.  

Contact Caroline Bunting 

c.bunting@btconnect.com 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
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CHURCH SERVICES, NOVEMBER 2021  

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 7th     

3rd Sunday before Advent 

Evensong 

4.30 pm 

Eucharist  

9:30 am 

Thanksgiving Service,  

11.00 am 

Saturday 13th  

Fun, fellowship and food – please let 

Pam (01303 489006) or Brian (01303 

243784) know if you plan to come. 

 

 
(St Radigund’s)  

3.00 – 5.00 pm 

 

Sunday 14th  

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 

Remembrance Service 

10.15 am 

Remembrance Service 

10.15 am 

Remembrance Service 

10.30 am 

Sunday 21st    

CHRIST THE KING 

Worshipping Together 

11.00 am 

Evensong 

6.00 pm 

Eucharist  

9:30 am 

Sunday 28th    

ADVENT SUNDAY 

 United Parish Eucharist  

10.00 am 

 

There is now a Eucharist at St Radigund’s, Capel at 11.00 on Thursday mornings. 

Visit us online at: www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk 

and on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the vicarage 
My grandad lived with us when I was small. He was a keen gardener, and in summer the flowers he grew would be 

smothered in butterflies. I spent hours watching them, and a fascination grew that has stayed with me ever since. 

When a friend of mine became a priest, she chose to have her stole – the decorated strip of cloth that priests wear – 

embroidered with butterfly shapes. For Christians, the transformation from a caterpillar crawling on a leaf, through being a 

chrysalis hanging apparently lifelessly from a twig, to becoming a butterfly flying across the countryside recalls Jesus 

walking the earth, then lying in the tomb following his crucifixion, then his resurrection from the dead and all that has 

followed from it. It spoke to her of her journey through life, growing and changing through some dark times before 

reaching that moment when her new life as a priest could begin. 

By early November, butterflies have all but disappeared. Peacocks and Small Tortoiseshells will have found a tree trunk, 

outhouse, or even a church for their winter sleep. The colder weather seems to catch out Red Admirals, leaving them lying 

on pavements, unable to fly and in danger of being trodden underfoot. Me being me, I must admit that I pick up any I find 

and move them - but that is all anyone can do for them. 

At church, November is a solemn month. With it comes All Saints, All Souls and Remembrance Sunday, celebrating and 

remembering those whom we love, but see no longer. The readings and prayers confront us with our mortality, but also 

offer words of hope, and a way through. For the moment, the cold, grey days of winter lie ahead. But beyond that, the 

spring – and more butterflies…  Brian. 

 

PLEASE NOTE … ST RADIGUND’S CHURCH IS 

AVAILABLE FOR LETTING PURPOSES 

∙ Rates £10 per hour  

(Negotiable for block bookings, local residents). 

∙ PA/Sound system available    ∙ WiFi available 

Booking Policy available from  

Audrey Goaten,  

32 Albany Road, Capel-le-Ferne.  CT18 7LA. 

Tel: 01303 244735.   Email: tryke@audrey47.plus.com 

 

 

http://www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH/
mailto:tryke@audrey47.plus.com
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GOOD NEIGHBOURS 

FREE, SOCIAL, 

COFFEE MORNING 

Brought to you by Capel Cares 
          Come and join us for coffee, tea or HOT 

CHOCOLATE with biscuits and a chat. 

The next Capel Cares 

GOOD NEIGHBOURS COFFEE MORNING  

will be held on FRIDAY 5th NOVEMBER  
(We promise ‘no bangers’, but you can ‘sparkle’ all you like)  

usual time 10.00-12.00.  

The venue is the small village hall. 

Come and enjoy a social tea, coffee, or HOT 

CHOCOLATE with biscuits and a chat with your 

neighbours. Come and find out about our December plans 

and book your place at the now famous Christmas event. 

All are welcome. 
Parents (Grand or otherwise), bring the young un’s. 

On your own?  Come and make new friends. 

New to the area?  Come and meet your new neighbours. 

Been here a long time? Come and share your love of Capel 

Le Ferne. 

Need transport? Contact Jan on 257003. 

The December COFFEE MORNING will be on the 3rd, 

with the coffee morning extending into our famous 

Christmas event. 🍾🥘 

2022 will soon be upon us, let’s look forward to the New 

Year by sharing our season’s stories with our neighbours at 

the COFFEE MORNING on the 7th January 2022.  

Put the date in your 2022 diary. 
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 

For the foreseeable future it will be  

Pam Barr leading worship each week. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If there are queries regarding these details, 

please call 01303 489006 - Pam Barr 
Please! A reminder that the public are requested 

not to park in front of the gates on Sunday 

mornings as this is a disabled access. 

 

GRAPEVINE ADVERTISING from 1st April 2021 
This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm     £13.00               

Size 9cm x 7cm        £20.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm       £28.00.   

Size 20cm x 13cm - £40.00 (½ page) 

For further details contact Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

                                                 

mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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THE BATTLE OF BRITAIN MEMORIAL TRUST CIO 

Known as the café with the best view in Kent, our Cockpit Café 
is on the first floor of The Wing and looks out over the Channel 

to France.  The café has a balcony with seating and tables to 
allow visitors to take advantage of the view and offers a great 
selection of hot and cold drinks, ice creams, sandwiches and 

some hot snacks. 

Please note that there is a lift to the first floor 

Open every day between 10am and 5pm 

 
Tucked away atop the famous White Cliffs of Dover, the Memorial 

Trust offers a private and exclusive setting for meetings and 

executive away days. 

Professional meeting and conference rooms offer businesses the 

ideal setting for remote teams to gather for briefing sessions. 

Scheduling your next business meeting in a ready to go 

professional meeting room offers many benefits. 

Find out about our business facilities here : 

http://ow.ly/LC8050GpchZ 

Plenty of parking 

Audio-visual equipment and Wi-Fi 

Light refreshments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World-class conductor Anthony Inglis will raise his 

baton to begin the first of the next season of talks at The 

Wing next month. He will be leaving his scores behind, 

though, focusing instead on his family’s remarkable 

links with the RAF. 

Anthony’s talk on Sunday 21 November will be entitled 

100 Years of RAF Family Flying History and promises 

to be a fascinating trip through a family tree that 

includes virtually every rank, from a current Flight 

Lieutenant to an Air Marshal. It begins at 2.30pm – and 

members of Friends of the Few benefit from discounted 

or free entry. 

Read more here : http://ow.ly/tA8450GuEqJ 

Book by calling 01303 249292 or emailing 

enquiries@battleofbritainmemorial.org 

Battle of Britain Memorial,  

Capel-le-Ferne, Folkestone 

 

 

 

 

 

Remembering the Few - at the 

National Memorial to the Few 
The support that we have received from you all during these uncertain 

times is something that we will always be so grateful for. It is your 

support and donations that help us continue our work to remember 

‘the Few’ in these difficult times. 

If you wish to make a donation to the Memorial Trust, please click 

here for more details : http://ow.ly/EkKh50DboEb  

 

We understand that not everyone is financially able to donate, but 

there are plenty of other ways that you can help. Following us on 

social media and leaving us a lovely Facebook, Google or TripAdvisor 

review will help the Memorial Trust no end!  

Leave a TripAdvisor review here : http://ow.ly/qXU850DboEd 

Leave a Google review here : http://ow.ly/Czku50DboEc  

Leave a Facebook review here : http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa 

 

 
Events at the Battle of Britain Memorial  

New Dover Road (B2011), Capel-le-Ferne,  

CT18 7JJ. Tel: No: 01303 249292 

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/ 

News the Battle of Britain Memorial 

Home to the National Memorial to the Few and The Scramble 

Experience. FOLLOWING LINK TO VIEW 

The Battle of Britain Memorial News & Events 

Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew 

For further information, please visit  

http://ow.ly/kjvn50F1hVV 

Events listings - LINK 

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/events-listings-day-

by-day/ 

Check out our channel and subscribe here   

http://ow.ly/jP8r50AuLqx 

For a range of fascinating videos & a trip down memory lane. 

 

http://ow.ly/LC8050GpchZ?fbclid=IwAR2DjGIBgCe74Pb43yneIxCz_-O_2nkC_U02XOaS9KVCRMeop9lAkI2GfJA
http://ow.ly/tA8450GuEqJ?fbclid=IwAR37iRAFEa__KGVFThRQgos_sdJ1_RtDk3-OFeGgDGeuEZLQ_gdqan1K68c
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FEkKh50DboEb%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1lU8RW5fGFSS-UDs489Dq9KqQfxpg_QETkYGBQU3CDZwKpk4rSD2XN1HU&h=AT0dWr2iqCATRzwrO41yzfCBZayEyH20ZvxXY2VbzRp43dtIlo6zELfnxVgyXDxQ_0QKUANXBnvIu74tptsi0ftxmq8H7zHBo8Q90MflQAMXiujFzWjmMHvQMi8ZLQZTjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FqXU850DboEd%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ErEXUyk9NthsXEDHLRqZRII8niqwZv8O-wC7EaTkFY_ks3gJI7PH-ZvI&h=AT2wevdH0BqN4514EUesDN_Jx6JZP0Br3LC5bPQdI9w8f7EfmBUTfgPOh3PAEujrGtdpeqjFKzHhec9q2o6AOVQAzIqLjvm3KKIO0qry7KncMHM9JnpNOUuMvdF-0QC10Q&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FCzku50DboEc%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ubqwLmr1uxk2OYMzh_XuWsKLIkoOfFCMGiqn0qY8K1lMeYfD56IIrMcE&h=AT1YIUMgvJi9XyviZYrXGc7jEBtUi5yLEs62CVLwdwQWsIVC5aDZoMikEz61zp0GvRa3_T5G74e6U1DNRPBot8MB__VltAWO4owaxyevbp8BHD3Fa75Uo6Ie5QgeD20Wjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa?fbclid=IwAR0Jr0iSldM_30V2FjohdkA8Vdj9WQmhsRykZLDuo7XzxSe9bTS3Z5PBAEM
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/news/categories/news
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew
http://ow.ly/kjvn50F1hVV
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/events-listings-day-by-day/
https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/events-listings-day-by-day/
http://ow.ly/jP8r50AuLqx
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE  EVENING WI 

 

 
Hello everyone, Autumn seems to have arrived far too 

quickly with the leaves falling off the trees, getting 

colder and the nights are drawing in so, it’s a good job 

we are able to have all our meetings indoors now. I 

expect some of us will have made Christmas cakes, or 

making Christmas gifts, even writing the Christmas 

cards and sorting out the garden, clearing it up before 

Winter and putting in flower bulbs ready for the Spring. 

At our October meeting, Jan greeted the members and 

introduced our speaker for the evening who was Mary 

talking about” A Schoolgirl’s War “. She told us that 

she used to be a head teacher of Maidstone Grammar 

School for Girls. 

A wartime scrapbook was found at the school with 

pictures showing school life during the 2nd World War, 

which were drawn and painted by Helen Keen an Art 

teacher at the school. The pictures show some of the 

events that the girls went through during the war. 

Concrete bunkers were found years later that had been 

blocked in, they had been built under the gardens at the 

front of the building and years later another was found 

at the back of the school, which also had been blocked 

in sometime after the war.  The bunkers had tunnels 

and six zig zag corridors that could accommodate a 

class of 30 pupils in each, there was a lot of steep steps 

going down to the narrow, cold, damp and mud floored 

corridors with narrow benches on either side with a 

Dado rail to keep the pupils backs off the concrete 

walls.  When the air raid sirens went off the teacher and 

the girls took all they needed to carry on with the 

lessons, which must have been very difficult with no 

doors and the teachers in the next corridor trying to 

speak to her class as well.  In each corridor in a corner 

there was a curtain and behind it contained shovels and 

pickaxes, in case they were trapped in but also a bucket 

for a toilet. 

  

The pictures in the wartime scrap book are very 

detailed and also show some amusing scenes of how 

life was at the school, with lots of difficult situations 

including catering for them all with wartime rations and 

measuring out things like milk for each of the pupils. 

Fifty of the old past pupils, some in their Eighties and 

Nineties, gave their accounts of how they dealt with 

school life in the war. Some of their comments were 

read out and had us all laughing at what they got up to, 

some of them had their photo taken when they went 

down the shelter to pose in the seats where they had sat 

all those years ago. 

Children come from different areas to visit the school 

and try to imagine what it must have been like all those 

years ago and we heard about the funny comments they 

made, which had us once again laughing. Mary has 

written a book which includes many of the scrapbook 

pictures and a lot of the information from the old 

schoolgirls, it is very interesting giving a hindsight into 

how their school life was at that time.  Sheila thanked 

Mary for her interesting and amusing talk and also told 

us about her time during the war at her school also.                                                                               

After our tea/coffee break with biscuits and lots of 

chatting, we made are way back to our seats.  We 

listened to Jan giving out information for the upcoming 

events, Patricia was given a certificate for being a long-

time member and had her photo taken to remember the 

occasion. All too soon it was time to go home. If you 

are feeling a bit lonely or fed up and want to do 

something different, you are welcome to come to our 

meetings to try us out and see if it is for you. Once you 

join there are so many sub groups we have, so there 

should be lots to keep you busy and enjoy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             
 

COFFEE MORNING  

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 6TH 2021             

10.30AM TO 12.30PM 

VARIOUS STALLS, CHILDRENS LUCKY DIP, 

CRAFT AND CAKES SALE 

CHILDRENS ENTRY FREE, ADULTS £2.00  

WHICH INCLUDES UNLIMITED COFFEE OR TEA 

PLUS BISCUITS 

BAPTIST CHURCH CAPEL STREET  

COME ALONG FOR A CUP OF  

TEA OR COFFEE AND A CHAT 
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Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services 

& Handyman -  

No job too small  

Fencing, Decking, Pointing, Brick-work repair, 

Carpentry, Guttering, Diamond hole drilling,  

Pressure washing, Decorating, Kitchen fitting,  

Worktop fitting, Shed repair, Concreting, Etc.,  

PLEASE ENQUIRE FOR ANY 

JOBS NOT LISTED 

 

JACQUI 
SALON and  

MOBILE HAIRDRESSING 

Reasonable Prices 

CALL 01303 250655 or 07968 967057 

For an appointment 

PERMS AND SETS AVAILABLE IF REQUIRED 

 

THE GOOD ESTATE AGENT  

ARE NOW COVERING DOVER, CAPEL 

& SURROUNDING AREAS 
 

 

 

 
 

IF YOU ARE THINKING OF SELLING YOUR 

PROPERTY, OR WOULD JUST LIKE TO 

KNOW ITS WORTH, 

CALL FOR A FREE VALUATION 

07850 123739 

LOW FEES AND MAXIMUM MARKETING 
 

mailto:paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH COUNCIL 
FACEBOOK PAGE  

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil 

FOR UPDATES ON VILLAGE EVENTS  

AND INFORMATION   

No meeting held in October - Summary of some items virtually discussed since last meeting 

Requests from public to address the Council, plus 

Surgery and Other Feedback: ● Items raised were 

discussed by Councillors under related entries.  

Traffic Management and Highways:  

● Highway Improvement Plan in the Village – Page 11. 

● Hedge top Capel Street/junction B2011 trimmed back 

again to keep under control. 

      Planning:  ● All planning applications available to view 

on: https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx 

>Planning>Applications>View-Applications>Decisions 

Neighbourhood Watch: ● September monthly update 

from PCSO circulated to members and on Facebook 

Page/Email database for information. ● Plea from both the 

Police Community Support Officer and Kent County 

Council Community Warden to make proper reports for 

action to be taken.   

Playing Field and Equipment:  

● Bi-monthly report of all equipment undertaken and 

shared with members. 

● Zip-wire trolley mechanism replaced.   

● Waiting installation of self-closure hinges on all gates.   

● Waiting new toddler climbing frame installation. 

Pubic Rights of Way: ● Stripped vegetation and soil 

rubble tipping on clifftop land still being monitored.  

Update at next meeting. 
● Speed Watch: ● A meeting with Kent Police Speed 

Watch Officer and our volunteer team members arranged.   

● All results of sessions are available on Parish Council 

Website LINK:  capellefernepc.org.uk 

● Capel Cares: Monthly Coffee Mornings - front page.  

Other details – Page 5. 

● Grapevine Newsletter: Nothing to report.  

● Village Hall: See page 2 for full report from 

Management Committee. 

● Training/workshops/seminars:  

Cllr: Pilcher registered for a webinar on Running 

Successful Events from Council’s Insurance Company.   

KALC Other Events circulated to members;  

Data Protection; Finance Conference for Clerks; Project 

Management Workshop; Public Speaking; Introduction to 

Planning; Freedom of Information; Report Writing; Parish 

Online; Dynamic Councillor;  

Together with “bitesize courses” on; Antibribery 

Essentials; Fire Safety Essentials; Team Leadership 

Essentials; Home Work Essentials; Managing and 

Reducing Stress; Introduction to Planning for Local 

Councils; Introduction for Local Councils; Display 

Screen Equipment; Assessment Information Security 

Essentials. 

Matters Concerning the Parish:  

● Remembrance Day Memorial proceedings to be 

organised and arranged for Thursday, 11th November.  See 

page 11. 

● Accounts presented to members.  Available with all 

minutes on Website.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON 

THURSDAY, 25th NOVEMBER from 7.30pm. 
 

MINUTES/DECISIONS/AGENDAS ARE 

AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL 

WEBSITE:  https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/ 
 

ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS WILL 

BE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC.  

IF YOU WISH TO ATTEND AND ADDRESS 

THE COUNCILLORS,  

PLEASE INFORM CLERK. 
 

Further information on any of the above  

or to contact Parish Council, please write to 

Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne  

or Tel: 01303 259564.   

Email:  clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

 

Please like and join our Facebook Page 

for continuous up-to-date daily information and 

notifications. 
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/ 

If you know someone that does not do Facebook, but 

would welcome receiving email updates and 

notifications relating to the Village, between the 

Grapevine Newsletters, 

please email clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

so, they can be added to the  

Parish Council email database. 

 

2nd June - Sunday 5th June 2022. 

QUEEN’S  

PLATINUM JUBILEE, 

See Page 11 
 

NEXT SURGERY SESSION  

at Farmers’ Market morning,  

will be held on Tuesday, 23rd November. 

Surgeries, will be attended by the  

Chairperson and Clerk of the Parish Council. 

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/speed-watch/
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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"Wind of Capel"! ... Bin day litter. 

This is a very difficult issue and situation we suffer in and around 

the Village and one that many complain to the Council about. This is 

a polite request, that if your bin blows over, the deposited 

contents are picked up if you are able to do so. If you are able to 

secure your bin and/or lid to cover this problem, especially on bin 

day, this would also be appreciated to keep our village tidy. If you 

have any tips/suggestions or a photo on how you secure your bin, 

please share with others. 

Thanks are expressed to our local volunteers, you know who you 

are, that have cleared Old Dover Road and other roads of spilled 

contents today, in the past and the future.  

Thank you again for your help. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT - HIGHWAY 

IMPROVEMENT PLAN 

The Plan can be viewed on our website: 

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2020/10/CAPEL-Highways-

Improvement-Plan-KCC-Update-14102020.pdf 
Costings have been received from Highways and agreed.  

Traffic Regulation Order to be published of following works. 
 

Capel Street 

➢ Dragons Teeth on entrance 

➢ Signposts and 20mph repeaters 

➢ Lay 25m of double yellow lining, junction with B2011 

Other Roads 

➢ Lay 11no. 20mph speed limit roundels in carriageway. 

 

➢ A Street Party in Lancaster Avenue 

Sunday, 5th June – more details will 

follow when known. 

➢ Planting 105 Tree Saplings in the Playing 

Field as part of the Queen’s Green 

Canopy Project  

➢ Suggestion to gardeners in the 

community, to start planning your 

spring/summer planting to incorporate 

red, white and blue designs. 
 

2nd June - Sunday 5th June 2022. 

QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE 

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/CAPEL-Highways-Improvement-Plan-KCC-Update-14102020.pdf
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/CAPEL-Highways-Improvement-Plan-KCC-Update-14102020.pdf
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/CAPEL-Highways-Improvement-Plan-KCC-Update-14102020.pdf
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BE AWARE and STAY ALERT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For advice and to report issues to KCC Trading 

Standards contact:  

Citizens Advice consumer helpline  on 0808 223 1133 

Consumer Advice scams action line  on 0808 250 5050 

Monday to Friday from 9am to 5pm. 

 
REPORT SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY  

Call 999 if: 

* a serious offence is in progress or has just     

   been committed. 

* someone is in immediate danger or harm. 

* property is in danger of being damaged. 

* a serious disruption to the public is likely. 

Call 101 for non-emergency enquiries. 

Or online 

https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/ 

THIS IS AN URGENT PLEA FROM BOTH THE 

POLICE COMMUNITY SUPPORT OFFICER and 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL COMMUNITY 

WARDEN TO MAKE A PROPER REPORT 

Before any action or intervention to deal with anti-

social behaviour and the perpetrator can be taken, it 

must be reported officially to Kent Police Online 

https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/ or 

via telephone 101. 

THE POLICE/PCSO CANNOT TAKE ACTION IN 

RESPONSE TO FACEBOOK POSTS OR EMAILS. 

Please, if you have been or are subjected to anti-social 

behaviour, or know of someone who has, however 

small it may seem,  

REPORT IT OFFICIALLY! 

The PCSO can’t take action, unless they receive an official 

report, either online or by calling 101,  

e.g., issuing a Section 59 notice for careless or inconsiderate 

driving, which could ultimately lead to the vehicle being 

seized, or any other incident that needs attention from them.  

 

This is important, in order that appropriate, targeted 

help can be authorised and the necessary action taken 

for all concerned. 

 
PLEASE ensure you leave your Name and Contact details, 

so they can get back to you to follow up  

on reports you make. 

Thank you for your help! 

Protect your garden 
• Maintain hedges and fences to prevent unwanted visitors 

from entering your garden. 

• Close your garden gate and lock it from the inside. 

• Store bins and ladders carefully so they can’t be used as 

climbing aids. 

• Store tools and equipment somewhere secure after use so 

they don’t get stolen or used to break into your home. 

• Secure sheds and garages with suitable locks and 

consider fitting shed alarms and security lights. 

• Disable lawn mowers and other large machinery when 

not in use and chain items together or to a solid anchor 

point. 

• Security-mark valuable items – taking photographs and 

recording details such as serial numbers and identifying 

marks can also help to identify items if they get lost or 

stolen. 

Look after your belongings 

• Only take with you what you need for a trip out – leave 

valuables at home. 

• If you have a bag, keep it fastened and to the front of 

your body. 

• Keep valuables out of sight, spread around your person 

(for example keep your phone in a bag, your house keys in 

a pocket and your money in a jacket). 

• Use a purse chain if you can. 

• Never leave your belongings unattended or in easy reach, 

for example on the top of a pram, a shopping trolley or a 

mobility scooter. 

• Security-mark your valuables so they can be more easily 

identified if lost or stolen. 

 

Officers can verify their identity for you by carrying 

out an officer verification check. 

The control room operator will confirm the officer is 

on duty, locate the officer and will respond on the 

officer’s radio which you will be able to hear. 

 
 

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kent.police.uk%2Fcontact%2Faf%2Fcontact-us%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1gfBBBSqINWaNsM5lCAVYuLyhMT-98H2FvX5AypRG1Dew9DNFLcY1USoo&h=AT2WvFB5DrWdphl-HRGqGJZh-BWpPZ5y6okg3oJAdDZHf-xCYw8iZPANdcU7KyYajEs8qoaO8pTJVgGC3JhDLA3al_zF3Fev_V3oEuuQINAlULTi_gveScqCTRl2s0AmMA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1YUmrjaQ3sEqU-6mTyL4ytcON7quu4PYSjOwlmEeSCEDcXcs7yT7tE_nDbjw9vRaSjSeyGzqfKSAtjkvhlw4nrdTWZIOckq2pzwQP-RfHIhL2FFeU-G91_2GnH58ke99wSHwOl96G8yzZH3fx8YD5kcLmA4QcVT7Zekup9H4GN2cLmePucmTbcgI7OL84
https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/?fbclid=IwAR0sPobLNtHTwAfd12N1kb4ewlKkRrvOaJoHhf_A34AAD56Do2gW9teKSfk
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Fortnightly garden waste collection services have 

restarted. Collection for Capel is  

Friday 5th and 19th November. 

Subscribers can check your property online for 

confirmation 

https://collections.dover.gov.uk/property 

 

In recognition of the garden waste collections that 

were missed, Dover District Council will be 

offering a discount off the subscription for 

2022/23 to all existing customers. As usual, we will 

accept up to 6 bags of garden waste on each 

collection day. We apologise for difficulties the 

suspension of the garden waste service created for 

subscribers, and we thank those of you affected 

for bearing with us. 
 

 

THIS IS A CRIME!  

WITH A £100 FINE!! 

YOU MAY HAVE BEEN CAUGHT  

ON CCTV. 

 
 

https://collections.dover.gov.uk/property?fbclid=IwAR3djSytBjk1ZB2HQP_Wn7TMLT83PllT0Xb7iI8GKq9MVKuUlBSF9ktsoCU
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• Windows 

• Carpets 

• Gutter clearing/repairing 

• Fascias and lastics 

• Commercial & Domestic 
• Offices 

• Jet washing     

    patios/decking 
 

Please call or email to book  

or for a quote: 
 

Landline: 01303 778257 
Mobile: 0777 584 8809 

Email:  
smartcleaning1313@gmail.com 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Kent PCC Matthew Scott's Police 
and Crime Plan Survey 2021 

Firstly, a massive thank you to those who 

have completed and/or shared this 

important survey to their local 

communities/friends and family. 

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/PCC2021/ 

Mr Scott has now set an official deadline on 

12th November, so this is asking if this could 

be pushed out again amongst your contacts? 

Your assistance with this is greatly 

appreciated. We would like more responses 

to help shape the priorities of Kent Police 

going forward. 

 

mailto:smartcleaning1313@gmail.com
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/PCC2021/?fbclid=IwAR2ukYLExkje0KLfsU1AVEWn6J97B2chPTZlDqCamanvttTKjHagVcBaUZg
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 If you haven't had your COVID-19 vaccine yet,  
you can still book an appointment. 

Go to nhs.uk/CovidVaccine to book today. 

 

 

 

  

Calls, texts or emails from someone saying they are from the NHS, asking details about your Covid vaccine and 

wanting personal details, is a SCAM. These are occurring daily, always from the Derby area and they are very 

persistent and abusive.  Please make sure your elderly and vulnerable friends and family are aware and don't fall 

for this. Forward your concerns as advised below. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

GARDENERS’ 

ASSOCIATION 
 

AGM with a fish and chip supper. 
16TH NOVEMBER  

 
If you want Fish & Chips and you didn't order them in 

October, please contact Brian Castle on 01303 259105. 
 

For all members having fish & chips, the evening starts 
at 6pm, and please bring your own cutlery. 

 
For all others it's the usual time of 7.30am.    

We are also in need of some  
new members for our committee 

 
So, if there is anybody out there  

who would like to join us,  
please let us know. 

 

 

As the position on confirmed vaccination sites will change over time, 

please go to the published information on the KMCCG website: 

https://www.kentandmedwayccg.nhs.uk/your-health/coronavirus/covid19vaccine 

 

The Riverside Centre in Dover 

(Formerly Age Concern) 

I am the manager of 

The Riverside Centre in Dover (formerly Age Concern). 

We deliver from our centre for the residents of 

Dover and surrounding villages. 

We are a registered charity (1143453) and are letting the 

residents of Capel-Le -Ferne know what we do and the 

services that we offer such as meal deliveries, 

chiropody, information & advise. 

I look forward to hearing from you.  Kind regards, 

Maggie Paterson, Centre Manager 

The Riverside Centre, Maison Dieu Gardens, Dover, 

Kent, CT16 1RL 

Tel: 01304 207268. 

Email: centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk   

Website: www.riversidedover.org.uk 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fnhs.uk%2FCovidVaccine%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1a6N2SPSkutHMVRVVRz9QMosLYd-MsxuDAs94icyh7INoQfvRvLSwuus0&h=AT3Rf8wbfKyWJVB-NU-blDO-56eVqAv-0Tsqj9O3AtvbgRuMcLTBEJYr3-oWGaCB7gXXC8QBj944oODEZuM6Msh3UFGORXXaujz1mRjHboD-ykhfZl7nH8ZtVj0uxvQWug&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0BtN9H-YA88JXJsmv9uhpyKE154022aHX9XjO3nfIFsZHtqcPFZlbbcwgol1tbcIijUdIy-KDagvyF0TyARHMjt9UTCWylFh7khZFqZwov-XdhzeDNTB0D8nEbWTgv5H7LmSBQwQAL3vZUQz_vThsszNf9qq0f0un1xoJEcdQZpK-wUvAwkxsGkKA-DcnvSKz0vDA57X527zj7HtY5vfw_fZXvSMVZ6tJfpdl9heqc4IWEJeqdkT4
https://www.kentandmedwayccg.nhs.uk/your-health/coronavirus/covid19vaccine
mailto:centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk
https://www.riversidedover.org.uk/
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Look at these happy children.  Lovely photos.  

Thank you for sharing with their lovely finds. Found in a tree and near the park. 

 The children loved seeing this when they arrive at preschool.  

Well done, whoever you are, it looks amazing  

From Parish Council ... This is fantastic. Thank you, G, for making.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following the last Youth Club Meeting where we 
had 78 children, we have held an emergency 
meeting to look at how we can safely manage Youth 
Club going forward, bearing in mind this was only 
the 2nd night back since September start, and have 
decided on the following changes with immediate 
effect: 
We will operate with extra Thursdays to allow a 
split of Primary and Secondary age groups (Sorry, 
no exceptions), effective from this Thursday 21/10. 
➢ 4/11 - All ages Cinema Silverscreen Dover £5 - 

Addams Family 2 
➢ 11/11 - Secondary: - Activities tbc 
➢ 18/11 - Primary: Nerf Wars, Hot Dogs, Crafts, 

Consoles 
➢ 2/12 - Secondary: Footy, Xmas Fajitas, Xmas 

crafts, Consoles 
➢ 9/12 - Primary: Footy, Xmas Fajitas, Xmas crafts, 

Consoles 
➢ 16/12 - Primary: Kidz Planet £7.50. Secondary: 

Laser Wars tbc / Price tbc. 
Apologies for these urgent changes which are 
necessary to comply with safety for the children 
and leaders in terms of general numbers and covid 
compliance, please pass on to other members. 
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Capel-le-Ferne Speed Watch Team of Volunteers  

More details and all session results are available on Parish Council Website  

LINK Speed Watch - Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council (capellefernepc.org.uk) 

MORE VOLUNTEERS – MORE SESSIONS HELD – MORE SPEEDERS REPORTED   

 We welcome new volunteers to the Group, so … 

PLEASE CONSIDER JOINING OR ASK OTHERS TO JOIN OUR GROUP,  

by following the instructions below on Kent Police website. 

LINK https://communityspeedwatch.org 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Is your dog barking too much? 

Constant barking or howling can cause 

considerable annoyance to neighbours 

particularly if it occurs at unsociable 

hours and may lead to enforcement 

action. Your dog may not like being left on 

its own for long periods of time but if you 

do, make sure you ask someone to visit. 

Barking Dog Leaflet  

LINK 

https://www.dover.gov.uk/.../Envi.../Barki

ng-Dog-Leaflet.pdf 

If you are disturbed by the noise of a dog 

barking you can report the problem online 

to Dover District Council, as "Report a 

noise problem"  

LINK 

https://www.dover.gov.uk/.../Environment

a.../Dog-Warden.aspx 

or Email: Email: envcrime@dover.gov.uk 
 

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/speed-watch/
https://communityspeedwatch.org/
https://www.dover.gov.uk/Environment/Environmental-Health/Barking-Dog-Leaflet.pdf?fbclid=IwAR1mqr6876JPXVm29mBZ0jXTr-ULvE9HUEOt_vtdXHPrskMx_NhTiqGx1aU
https://www.dover.gov.uk/Environment/Environmental-Health/Barking-Dog-Leaflet.pdf?fbclid=IwAR1mqr6876JPXVm29mBZ0jXTr-ULvE9HUEOt_vtdXHPrskMx_NhTiqGx1aU
https://www.dover.gov.uk/Environment/Environmental-Crime/Dog-Warden.aspx?fbclid=IwAR1kiamx2sk1qbbO7HsHlPF0DPix0UybLDnenXxac2ElMSXDTM8_Wq8IhAY
https://www.dover.gov.uk/Environment/Environmental-Crime/Dog-Warden.aspx?fbclid=IwAR1kiamx2sk1qbbO7HsHlPF0DPix0UybLDnenXxac2ElMSXDTM8_Wq8IhAY
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C S Nash Carpentry 

All carpentry works. 
 

 

Specialise in fitted 

wardrobes, 

fitted kitchens, built-in 

storage and shelving units 
 

Contact Colin on  

07545061696 

 

Capel Short Mat Bowls News (CSMBC) 
Contacts 

Barry……………257157       

Wendy………….259120  

Ros……….…….255862      

Rachel…… 07853 193935 

================================================ 

•   More new members joining CSMBC. Good to have you with us. 

•   The committee continues to seek friendly matches with other local EK 

league clubs. 

•   The final decision for the annual Christmas booze ‘n’ bowls night will 

soon be announced. Stay alert for the date. 

FINALLY 

•   Congratulations to Ros and Rachel Chandler  

2/3rds of the winning team of the triple’s final at Potters (bowling venue). 

Tai Chi - relax and get fit! 
Thur, 6-7PM – Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall 

For details contact Anna Dashwood  

07736 849 194       www.pfstaichi.com 
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Megan Keehner Kent Police 101 

Community Warden  Jan Henry 07811271303  Email: 

jan.henry@kent.gov.uk  

Parish Council Chair Philippa Seager 01303 245254 

Parish Council Clerk Maureen Leppard 01303 259564  Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

Village Hall 

Webmaster/Chairperson 
Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Maintenance Brian Wilson 627172/07916258684 

Village Hall Committee 

Secretary 

Alison Cloake alison.cloake2@btopenworld.com  

Village Hall Committee Lettings   Sue Leaning 

(email preferred) 

07939 095880  Email: 

fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

Village Hall Farmers’ Market  Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee 

Treasurer 

Sarah Leonard  sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Roy Mann 07725943261 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Jerry Watson 07811987254 

Village Hall Committee Trustee 

100+ Club/Vice Chairperson 

Caroline Bunting Email: c.bunting@btconnect.com 

07885 406433 

Bridge Club Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Register on website https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/wha

t-we-do/brownies-7-10/ 

Capel Baptist Church Pam Barr 01303 489006 

Capel Cares Janet Milliken 01303 257003 

Capel Ramblers Bob Mothersele 01303 250931 

Divas Dance Rebecca Uden 01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association Vanessa Cook 

Jean Tanton 

01303 256106 

01303 255982 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline Taylor 01303 246887 

Judo Colin Carrott 01303 211594 / 07917131571 

Playgroup Alison Cloake 07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls Ros Chandler 01303 255862 

St Radigunds Church Rev Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St Radigunds Church Events John Oliver 01303 251403 

St Radigunds Church Bookings Audrey Goaten 01303 244735 

St Radigunds Players and Choir Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Tai Chi Anna 01304 205405 

Twinning Association Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Welcome to Village Letter Jackie Watson 01303 258865 

WI  Caroline Bunting 07885 406433 

Youth Club Simon Withey 07860803767 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

WILDLIFE FACEBOOK 

PAGE - SEARCH   

Capel-Le-Ferne Wildlife 

 AND JOIN OTHER 

RESIDENTS DISCUSSING 

ALL THE WILDLIFE  

IN OUR VILLAGE 

 

SIGHTLOSS GROUP: 

The Folkestone Macular Society 

Support Group meets on the last 

Friday each month from 10:30am 

to noon at  

The View Hotel, 30-32 Clifton Rd, 

Folkestone CT20 2EF.  

All welcome. Meeting other people 

with macular disease helps you 

understand your condition, share 

information about treatments and 

stay independent. For more 

information call Margaret on 

01303 226 877 or email:  

help@macularsociety.org 

 

 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?   

Now's your chance to put pen to 

paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've 

been meaning to write.   

Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone. It's free to 

join, so why not come along  

and give it a go? 

Contact Graham on 01303 470229 

or 07722 560702. 

 

KNIT & NATTER, REECE 

ADAMS HOUSE,  

CAULDHAM CLOSE 
EVERY THURSDAY,  

2pm - 4pm.  Everyone 

Welcome! 

For more information contact 

Maggie  

01303 245046. 

mailto:jan.henry@kent.gov.uk
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:alison.cloake2@btopenworld.com
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:help@macularsociety.org
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CAPEL VEHICLE SERVICES 
All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT’s & repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries Supplied & Fitted 

Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

Friendly efficient service 

Call John Horne 01303 255894 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

 

 

 
 

NO JANUARY ISSUE       Items for December 2021 issue to be with  

Maureen Leppard (Editor) at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT,  

(Tel: 01303 259564) or Email: clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com  

by 6pm, Sunday, 14th November 2021.          

PLEASE NOTE IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT 

 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
   

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates Capel - 244206 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

         
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com

